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HOUSE BILL NO. 1680 HD1 

RELATING TO ENHANCED 911 SERVICES 
 

Dear Chair Takumi, Vice Chair Ichiyama, and members of the committee: 
 
As a member of the Enhanced 911 Board, am supporting the request by the Enhanced 911 Board 
to defer House Bill No. 1680 HD1, which amends the enhanced 911 surcharge rates.    
 
The Enhanced 911 Board is working with subject matter expert consultants to review strategies 
that will enhance and maintain the next generation 911 dispatch systems for all public service 
answering points in the state that will better serve and protect the public.  This comprehensive 
consultant report, expected later this year, will provide the timeline, tasks, and costs to assess our 
options.    
 
Thank you for this opportunity to testify on this measure. 
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HB1680, HD1 
 

RELATING TO ENHANCED 911 SERVICES 
 
Chair Takumi, Vice Chair Ichiyama, and members of the Committee, thank you for the 
opportunity to submit written testimony on HB1680, HD1.  I am Courtney Tagupa, Executive 
Director of the Enhanced 911 Board, representing the Board which is comprised of 13 voting 
members representing emergency responders from the four counties, consumer and IT 
government representatives, and private sector communications industry representatives. 
 
The State of Hawaii E911 Board is in support of a remedy to the Enhanced 911 funding inequity 
between users who currently post pay (via contracts with carriers and service providers) $0.66 
per month for Voice over Internet Protocol (VoIP), and/or wireless (commonly referred to as 
cellular, or mobile, phone) service fees for 911 access, and purchasers of prepaid cellular service 
who do not pay any service fee for the same 911 capability. 
 
However, at its monthly meeting on Thursday, February 6, 2020, the Enhanced 911 Board 
discussed at length HB1680 and voted to respectfully request that HB1680, HD1 be deferred to 
allow for further analysis on the budgetary impact of changing the E911 surcharge structure.  
The Board has engaged a national subject matter expert to assess the needs of a future Hawaii 
Statewide Next Generation 911 system and provide a strategic plan and cost estimate.  The 
Board will be able to more accurately recommend the optimum surcharge rates for all consumers 
with the completion of the report estimated in December 2020. 
 
Mahalo for your time and consideration of our input.  Please contact me for further questions.  
 
Courtney Tagupa 
courtney.tagupa@hawaii.gov 

mailto:courtney.tagupa@hawaii.gov
mailto:courtney.tagupa@hawaii.gov


HB-1680-HD-1 
Submitted on: 2/8/2020 9:46:12 PM 
Testimony for CPC on 2/10/2020 2:00:00 PM 

Submitted By Organization 
Testifier 
Position 

Present at 
Hearing 

Brett Kulbis Individual Oppose No 

 
 
Comments:  

This proposed surcharge is a tax that is aimed at those on a fix income and the 
financially challenged like the elderly. The 3% the retailers could retain is not enough to 
cover the costs involved. As a result, this additional costs of doing business will be 
passed on and shared by all consumers, thus driving up the cost of living in Hawaii. 
Those on a fixed income like the elderly who do not qualify for public assistance may be 
burdened the most. To absorb the cost of implementing this surcharge, an increase in 
prices throughout the store may be seen on items that include but are not limited to rice, 
spam, milk and toilet paper to name a few. Government mandates like this one also has 
the potential to force some of these small locally owned businesses to close, leaving 
people out of work. 
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SUBJECT:  MISCELLANEOUS, Enhanced 911 Surcharge on Prepaid Wireless 

BILL NUMBER:  HB 1680, HD-1 

INTRODUCED BY:  House Committee on Intrastate Commerce 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: Establishes a prepaid wireless E911 surcharge to be imposed on 
prepaid wireless telecommunications services purchased at a retail transaction. Allows sellers to 
deduct and retain three per cent of the surcharge for administrative expenses. Requires deposit of 
the surcharge balance into the enhanced 911 fund. Amends the enhanced 911 surcharge rate. 
Effective 7/1/2050.  Coverage of prepaid wireless is seen as a way to close a loophole in existing 
law. 

SYNOPSIS:  Adds a new section to HRS chapter 138 to provide that an enhanced 911 surcharge 
of 1.5% shall be imposed as a one-time charge on prepaid wireless telecommunications services. 
The surcharge shall be the liability of the consumer but collected by the seller. Allows the seller 
to retain 3% of the surcharge collected from consumers and remit the balance to the enhanced 
911 board. 

Amends section 138-4, HRS, to set the rate of the surcharge at 60 cents per month, down from 
66, and to remove the exception for prepaid connections. 

EFFECTIVE DATE:  July 1, 2050. 

STAFF COMMENTS:  The legislature by Act 159, SLH 1994, established a wireless enhanced 
911 surcharge of 66 cents per month and a wireless enhanced 911 fund to allow deployment of 
phase 1 and phase 2 of the wireless enhanced 911 service and expenses of administering the 
fund. The wireless enhanced 911 program allows wireless phones to be located by public safety 
personnel in the event of an emergency. The fee is collected to reimburse facilities that provide 
Public Safety Answering Points (PSAP) which are set up to determine the location of a wireless 
911 call for emergency services. 

In Act 79, SLH 2009, the legislature determined that there was an excess $16 million in the 
enhanced 911 fund. At the time, public safety officials complained that diversion of receipts in 
the fund could disqualify the state from participating in federal grant programs to enhance the 
technology of 911 systems. But the fund was raided anyway. Perhaps lawmakers should 
investigate whether all the funding needs of the system have been made and if upgrades are still 
needed. Are there technologies still to be implemented to fully operate the system? Is the rate too 
high, bringing in revenues faster than they can be spent? If the latter is true, then lawmakers 
should consider reducing the rate so the monthly burden will not be as great on users. 

Currently, wireless phones are assessed a surcharge of 66 cents per month while landline phones 
are assessed 27 cents per month. Prepaid service connections or prepaid pay as you go cell 
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phones are exempt from this surcharge. Because prepaid phones also have access to enhanced 
911 services, it appears equitable to assess those phones a fair rate as well. 
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